

Newsletter 37: Friday 15th July 2022

Dear Families

This is the last newsletter of the year. I expect you can hardly believe your children are preparing to go up to their new class and meet their new teacher. The school was full of excitement as the children swapped classes today. We have a strong team of support to ensure that every child receives the encouragement they need during this transition.

Year 6 are ready to move to their secondary schools. Having attended transition days they are prepared for their next stage. We all wish them well and look forward to visits from happy, confident ex pupils attending our Christmas fayres and doing their work experience here.

We wish you all a lovely summer and hope that you do manage to have some quality family time enjoying being together.



23 of our Year 1 parents joined us at Forest School this week. They saw what a great time everyone has whilst they are learning.

Tuesday 19th June 12-1pm- Community Picnic IS CANCELLED

We are sure you will understand that forecasts of 35 degrees would make this outdoor event irresponsible. We are sorry for any inconvenience this causes you but the safety of you and your children is our first priority. Please come and say your goodbyes to Mrs Hickey on Tuesday morning between 8.30am and 9.30am. There will be an opportunity to have a pickie with Hickey and say goodbye.

PAWS Homework

Well done for every child who has bought their PAWS in this week. You have been a fantastic resource for your children and helped them ensure they are proud of their submissions. A completed PAWS homework folder ensures your child is learning all the necessary behaviours-creativity, fairness, caring, reliability,determination, enthusiasm, energetic and organisation.

Summer Holidays

We know your child is really looking forward to their break. However, we understand it can be an anxious time, especially as budgets need tightening.

Please find attached some activities and support available to you during the summer.

These may be helpful to you.

- -Brockworth Community Library
 Summer Activities
- Castle Hill holiday club run by Mrs Ward
 - -Week beginning 1st August
 - -Week beginning 8th August
 - Parent advice and helpline

Attendance

Well done to everyone for prioritising being in school everyday. Next year, we will resume awards and certificates. This year, it has been difficult for many to achieve 100% because of COVID and so a special assembly did not seem fair.

Message from the 'Friends' - Uniform

Donations of anything school uniform related (including forest school wear) will be on display in the playground during the final week. You are welcome to take what you need and leave a donation if you wish.

KIDS EAT FOR FREE OR LESS DURING SUMMER 2022



MORRISONS

Spend £4.99 to get a free kids meal after 3pm daily, normally all day during half term.

ASDA CAFE

Kids eat for £1 every day with NO need for a paying adult from 25th July - 4th Sept, 2022.

DUNELM

One free mini main, two snacks and a drink for every £4 spent in the instore cafe.

YO! Kids eat free from 3pm-5:30pm Mon-Thurs for every £10 spent on food.

BEEFEATER & BREWERS FAYRE

Free breakfast for two children under 16 with every paying adult.

HUNGRY HORSE

Free kids breakfast with an adults breakfast from 9am-12pm daily.

IKEA

Get TWO kids hot meals, fruit, drink and jelly for £5 in their Swedish restaurants (subject to availability).

BELLA ITALIA

Kids eat for £1 with each adult meal from 4-6pm on Mon-Thurs.

DOBBIES

Kids eat free with an adult main meal.

TABLE TABLE

Two children under 16 get a free breakfast with one paying adult every day.

CAFE ROUGE

Kids eat for £1 with an adult meal excluding Saturday.

MORE TO COME!!

M&S, TESCO and more expected soon, see websites for latest information.

Key Dates for Spring Term 2022

Tuesday 19th July - 8.30am-9.30am Have 'a Pickey with Hickey' and say your goodbyes. Please help us avoid any large gathering. We will have a system that is there for the purpose of protecting the health of Mrs Hickey. Many thanks!

Wednesday 20th July- 9.15am Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Party

Thursday 21st July- Term ends 2pm

Monday 5th September - Inset day

Tuesday 6th September - Autumn Term starts

Please find attached all the main dates that have been booked for next year. Hopefully, this will help you with your planning and ensure that you have sufficient time to book time off work when needed.

Please make sure that all breakfast club and dinner payments are up to date before the end of term, particularly if this is your last year at Castle Hill. Thank-you

All our School Policies are available on our school websitecastlehill.gloucs.sch.uk